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Please ask for: Adam Marsh 
Email: adam.marsh@arcadis.com 
Our ref:                      TCF – AL (DP2)/LET/Schemes 
Date: June 2021 
 

 

Dear Sir/Madam 
 
RE: Start of improvement works on Anstey Lane – Traffic Management & Diversions 
 
We write to advise that works to construct improved pedestrian and cycle facilities on Anstey Lane will start 
on 14th June 2021 and are expected to take around six months to complete.   To keep disruption in the area 
to a minimum it is planned to carry out the works in a series of phases.  The first phase of the works will be 
to widen the footway to create a shared cycleway on the south footway of Anstey Lane. 
 
Plans for an experimental closure on Buckminster Road and a short length of bus lane on Anstey Lane are in 
development. On street notices will be placed on Buckminster Road to notify the residents of the 
experimental closure proposals and on Anstey Lane regarding the bus lane, in due course.   
 
During the works a one-way closure of Anstey Lane inbound between Krefeld Way and Buckminster Road 
will be required. A clearly signed diversion route will direct inbound traffic along A563, Groby Road, and 
Blackbird Road. Local residents in the Darenth Drive and Great Meadow Road and the surrounding area will 
be able to access their properties via Strasbourg Drive, Heacham Drive and Calver Hey Road or other local 
routes you may ordinarily use. Additional information about the scheme and a plan showing the traffic 
restrictions which will be in place can be found at the following link: https://www.leicester.gov.uk/your-
council/city-mayor-peter-soulsby/my-vision/connecting-leicester/other-ongoing-projects/ 
 
Disruption will be kept to a minimum and access to the shops and businesses will be maintained during 
normal working hours. The Councils in house contractor City Highways will be in contact with you nearer to 
the start of the works should there be a need to discuss and confirm any temporary access arrangements 
for access and deliveries to your property.  We apologise for any disruption the works may cause and would 
like to thank you in anticipation for your co-operation and understanding in this matter. Should you have 
any questions or concerns, the following are the relevant contacts for each area of work:  
  
Scheme principle: Adam Marsh (Project Manager) | Email: adam.marsh@arcadis.com | Tel: 01392 268138 
 
City Highways, Traffic Management: Craig Glyn-Smith (Traffic Management Supervisor)  
Email: craig.glyn-smith@leicester.gov.uk   Tel: 07708 899 996  
 
City Highways, construction, programme and access to properties: 
Young Oleka (Site Engineer/Agent),  Email: young.oleka@leicester.gov.uk       Tel: 0116454 4433 
Mark Barnett (Contract Supervisor),  Email: Mark.Barnett@leicester.gov.uk    Tel: 07590 444011 
 
Yours faithfully 
Adam Marsh 
Planning, Development and Transportation 


